
2022-2023
Ms. Oates

11/27/2022 - 12/03/2022

Monday
11/28/2022

Tuesday
11/29/2022

Wednesday
11/30/2022

Thursday
12/01/2022

Friday
12/02/2022

Morning Work  7:45am -
8:00am

Morning Work  7:45am -
8:00am

Morning Work  7:45am -
8:00am

Morning Work  7:45am -
8:00am

Morning Work  7:45am -
8:00am

Morning Meeting 8:00am
- 8:30am

Morning Meeting 8:00am
- 8:30am

Morning Meeting 8:00am
- 8:30am

Morning Meeting 8:00am
- 8:30am

Morning Meeting 8:00am
- 8:30am

K- Ready Math 8:30am -
9:10am
Lesson 19 Subtract
within 5

I Can:
● I can solve

take-away
subtraction problems
within 5 using
pictures or objects.

● I can recognize
take-away situations
as subtractions
problems.  

Essential Question: 
 
How can acting out and
using pictures help me to
solve subtraction word
problem? 
 
Anticipatory Set: 
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I Can:
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take-away
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How can acting out and
using pictures help me to
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problem? 
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 TTW do a number talk
slide. 
 
Modeling/Guided
Practice: 
 TSW complete Lesson 19
Session 1.  TSW act and
model subtraction
problems and connect
them to written problems. 
Standards
K.OA.1Represent addition
and subtraction, in which
all parts and whole of the
problem are within 10,
with objects, fingers,
mental images,
drawings2, sounds (e.g.,
claps), acting out
situations, verbal
explanations,
expressions, or equations.
K.OA.2Solve addition and
subtraction word problems
within 10 involving
situations of adding to,
taking from, putting
together and taking apart
with unknowns in all
positions by using objects
or drawings to represent
the problem.

 TTW do a number talk
slide. 
 
Modeling/Guided
Practice: 
 TSW complete Lesson 19
Session 2.  TSW describe
subtraction story problems
for groups of objects. 
Standards
K.OA.1Represent addition
and subtraction, in which
all parts and whole of the
problem are within 10,
with objects, fingers,
mental images,
drawings2, sounds (e.g.,
claps), acting out
situations, verbal
explanations,
expressions, or
equations.
K.OA.2Solve addition and
subtraction word
problems within 10
involving situations of
adding to, taking from,
putting together and
taking apart with
unknowns in all positions
by using objects or
drawings to represent the
problem.

 TTW do a number talk
slide. 
 
Modeling/Guided
Practice: 
 TSW complete Lesson 19
Session 3.  TSW create
subtraction story problems
to match equations.  Then
they use counters to solve
each problem and
complete the equation. 
Standards
K.OA.1Represent addition
and subtraction, in which
all parts and whole of the
problem are within 10,
with objects, fingers,
mental images,
drawings2, sounds (e.g.,
claps), acting out
situations, verbal
explanations,
expressions, or equations.
K.OA.2Solve addition and
subtraction word
problems within 10
involving situations of
adding to, taking from,
putting together and
taking apart with
unknowns in all positions
by using objects or

 TTW do a number talk
slide. 
 
Modeling/Guided
Practice: 
 TSW complete Lesson 19
Session 4.  TSW act out a
subtraction story problem
using counters.  Then they
make up story problems to
given subtraction
situations. 
Standards
K.OA.1Represent addition
and subtraction, in which
all parts and whole of the
problem are within 10,
with objects, fingers,
mental images,
drawings2, sounds (e.g.,
claps), acting out
situations, verbal
explanations,
expressions, or equations.
K.OA.2Solve addition and
subtraction word
problems within 10
involving situations of
adding to, taking from,
putting together and
taking apart with
unknowns in all positions
by using objects or

 TTW do a number talk
slide. 
 
Modeling/Guided
Practice: 
 TSW complete Lesson 19
Session 5.  TSW use a
5-frame to model
subtraction and then
complete equations.  They
explain the strategies they
used and identify
patterns.  
Standards
K.OA.1Represent addition
and subtraction, in which
all parts and whole of the
problem are within 10,
with objects, fingers,
mental images,
drawings2, sounds (e.g.,
claps), acting out
situations, verbal
explanations,
expressions, or equations.
K.OA.2Solve addition and
subtraction word
problems within 10
involving situations of
adding to, taking from,
putting together and
taking apart with
unknowns in all positions
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K.OA.5Fluently add and
subtract within 5.

K.OA.5Fluently add and
subtract within 5.

drawings to represent the
problem.
K.OA.5Fluently add and
subtract within 5.

drawings to represent the
problem.
K.OA.5Fluently add and
subtract within 5.

by using objects or
drawings to represent the
problem.
K.OA.5Fluently add and
subtract within 5.

1-Ready Math 9:10am -
9:50am
Lesson 13 Totals Greater
than 10

I Can:
● I can use strategies

including counting
on, doubles, doubles
plus 1, and make a
ten to solve addition
problems. 

● I can recognize
different ways that
addends can be
decomposed and
composed.

● I can write addition
equations for doubles
and doubles plus one
facts. 

● I can use properties
to write a double plus
one expression (3
addends) as an
expression with 2
addends. 

1-Ready Math 9:10am -
9:50am
Lesson 13 Totals
Greater than 10

I Can:
● I can use strategies

including counting
on, doubles, doubles
plus 1, and make a
ten to solve addition
problems. 

● I can recognize
different ways that
addends can be
decomposed and
composed.

● I can write addition
equations for
doubles and doubles
plus one facts. 

● I can use properties
to write a double
plus one expression
(3 addends) as an
expression with 2
addends. 

1-Ready Math 9:10am -
9:50am
Lesson 14 Add Three
Numbers

I Can:
● I can write addition

expressions with
three addends to
represent word
problems.

● I can find the total of
three addends, using
strategies such as
making a ten and
using doubles by
grouping any two
addends.

● I can use the
associative and
commutative
properties to group
addends strategically
in order to use
known facts. 

  
Essential Question: 
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● I can find the total of
three addends, using
strategies such as
making a ten and
using doubles by
grouping any two
addends.

● I can use the
associative and
commutative
properties to group
addends strategically
in order to use
known facts. 
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known facts. 

  
Essential Question: 
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Essential Question: 
 
How can I use the
strategies I know about
adding to find totals
greater than 10?   
 
Anticipatory Set: 
 TTW do a number talk
slide. 
 
Modeling/Guided
Practice: 
 TSW complete Lesson 13
Session 4 with guidance
from the teacher.   TSW
practice connecting visual
models and use strategies
involving doubles and
making 10 to solve word
problems and addition
equations with totals
greater than 10. 
Standards
1.OA.6Add and subtract
within 20, demonstrating
fluency for addition and
subtraction within 10. Use
strategies such as
counting on; making ten
(e.g., 8 + 6 = 8 + 2 + 4 =
10 + 4 = 14);

  
Essential Question: 
 
How can I use the
strategies I know about
adding to find totals
greater than 10?   
 
Anticipatory Set: 
 TTW do a number talk
slide. 
 
Modeling/Guided
Practice: 
 TSW complete Lesson 13
Session 5 with guidance
from the teacher.   TSW 
use strategies such as
doubles, doubles plus 1,
and make a ten to solve
word problems and
addition equations with
totals greater than 10. 
Standards
1.OA.6Add and subtract
within 20, demonstrating
fluency for addition and
subtraction within 10. Use
strategies such as
counting on; making ten
(e.g., 8 + 6 = 8 + 2 + 4 =
10 + 4 = 14);
decomposing a number

 
What strategy works best
to solve find the total of
three addends? 
 
Anticipatory Set: 
 TTW do a number talk
slide. 
 
Modeling/Guided
Practice: 
 TSW complete Lesson 14
Session 1 with guidance
from the teacher.   TSW
act out addition problems
with three addends. TSW
identify ways to group two
addends to find an easier
or known sum. 
Standards
1.OA.2Solve word
problems that call for
addition of three whole
numbers whose sum is
less than or equal to 20,
e.g., by using objects,
drawings, and equations
with a symbol for the
unknown number to
represent the problem.
1.OA.3Apply properties of
operations as strategies
to add and subtract.3

 
What strategy works best
to solve find the total of
three addends? 
 
Anticipatory Set: 
 TTW do a number talk
slide. 
 
Modeling/Guided
Practice: 
 TSW complete Lesson 14
Session 2 with guidance
from the teacher.   TSW
solve a word problem with
three addends.  TSW
analyze three-added
problems, looking for two
addends they may find
easier to add first: in this
case, number partners for
10. 
Standards
1.OA.2Solve word
problems that call for
addition of three whole
numbers whose sum is
less than or equal to 20,
e.g., by using objects,
drawings, and equations
with a symbol for the

 
What strategy works best
to solve find the total of
three addends? 
 
Anticipatory Set: 
 TTW do a number talk
slide. 
 
Modeling/Guided
Practice: 
 TSW complete Lesson 14
Session 3 with guidance
from the teacher.   TSW
solve a word problem with
three addends by
grouping two numbers to
make a doubles fact. 
TSW recognize that
sometimes they can
identify a doubles fact
using two of the three
addends and that
sometimes they can
combine two of the
addends to make a
doubles fact with the third
addend.  
Standards
1.OA.2Solve word
problems that call for
addition of three whole
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decomposing a number
leading to a ten (e.g., 13 -
4 = 13 - 3 - 1 = 10 - 1 = 9);
using the relationship
between addition and
subtraction (e.g., knowing
that 8 + 4 = 12, one
knows 12- 8 = 4); and
creating equivalent but
easier or known sums
(e.g., adding 6 + 7 by
creating the known
equivalent 6 + 6 + 1 = 12
+ 1 = 13).

leading to a ten (e.g., 13 -
4 = 13 - 3 - 1 = 10 - 1 =
9); using the relationship
between addition and
subtraction (e.g., knowing
that 8 + 4 = 12, one
knows 12- 8 = 4); and
creating equivalent but
easier or known sums
(e.g., adding 6 + 7 by
creating the known
equivalent 6 + 6 + 1 = 12
+ 1 = 13).

Examples: If 8 + 3 = 11 is
known, then 3 + 8 = 11 is
also known.
(Commutative property of
addition.) To add 2 + 6 +
4, the second two
numbers can be added to
make a ten, so 2 + 6 + 4 =
2 + 10 = 12. (Associative
property of addition.)

unknown number to
represent the problem.
1.OA.3Apply properties of
operations as strategies
to add and subtract.3
Examples: If 8 + 3 = 11 is
known, then 3 + 8 = 11 is
also known.
(Commutative property of
addition.) To add 2 + 6 +
4, the second two
numbers can be added to
make a ten, so 2 + 6 + 4 =
2 + 10 = 12. (Associative
property of addition.)

numbers whose sum is
less than or equal to 20,
e.g., by using objects,
drawings, and equations
with a symbol for the
unknown number to
represent the problem.
1.OA.3Apply properties of
operations as strategies
to add and subtract.3
Examples: If 8 + 3 = 11 is
known, then 3 + 8 = 11 is
also known.
(Commutative property of
addition.) To add 2 + 6 +
4, the second two
numbers can be added to
make a ten, so 2 + 6 + 4 =
2 + 10 = 12. (Associative
property of addition.)

2- Ready Math 9:50am -
10:30am
Lesson 24A Solve Word
Problems Using
Calendars

I Can:
● I can solve word

problems that involve
a calendar.

● I can use a calendar
to identify the

2- Ready Math 9:50am -
10:30am
Lesson 24A Solve Word
Problems Using
Calendars

I Can:
● I can solve word

problems that
involve a calendar.

● I can use a calendar
to identify the

2- Ready Math 9:50am -
10:30am
Lesson 12 Understand
Three-Digit Numbers

I Can:
● I can identify ones,

tens, and hundreds
in three-digit number.

● I can interpret
models to determine
the combinations of

2- Ready Math 9:50am -
10:30am
Lesson 12 Understand
Three-Digit Numbers

I Can:
● I can identify ones,

tens, and hundreds
in three-digit number.

● I can interpret
models to determine
the combinations of

2- Ready Math 9:50am -
10:30am
Lesson 13 Read and
Write Three-Digit
Numbers

I Can:
● I can identify the

place value of each
digit in a three-digit
number.

Page 5 of 24 Week View



2022-2023
Ms. Oates

11/27/2022 - 12/03/2022

number of weeks and
months in a year. 

  
Essential Question: 
 
How does using a
calendar help me to solve
certain word problems? 
 
Anticipatory Set: 
 TTW do a number talk
slide. 
 
Modeling/Guided
Practice: 
 TSW complete Lesson
24A Session 1 & 2 with
guidance from the
teacher.   TSW solve a
word problem by counting
the weeks in two
consecutive months.  TSW
use a 12-month calendar
to count the number of
weeks in a year. 
Standards
2.MD.8bFluently use a
calendar to answer simple
real world problems such
as "How many weeks are
in a year?" or "James gets
a $5 allowance every 2
months, how much money

number of weeks
and months in a
year. 

  
Essential Question: 
 
How does using a
calendar help me to solve
certain word problems? 
 
Anticipatory Set: 
 TTW do a number talk
slide. 
 
Modeling/Guided
Practice: 
 TSW complete Lesson
24A Session 3 & 4 with
guidance from the
teacher.   TSW explore
ways to solve word
problem about years. 
TSW  use a calendar
pages for two consecutive
months to determine the
number of weeks in a
period of time.  TSW use
skip counting and addition
to solve word problems. 
Standards
2.MD.8bFluently use a
calendar to answer simple

hundreds, tens, and
ones in a number.

● I can write a
three-digit number in
terms of varied
combinations of
hundreds, tens, and
ones. 

  
Essential Question: 
 
How can I show different
ways to write a three-digit
number? 
 
Anticipatory Set: 
 TTW do a number talk
slide. 
 
Modeling/Guided
Practice: 
 TSW complete Lesson 11
Session 1 & 2 with
guidance from the
teacher.   TSW explore the
idea of one hundred
through different models. 
TSW develop an
understanding that 100
can be expressed as 100
ones, 10 tens, or 1
hundred. 

hundreds, tens, and
ones in a number.

● I can write a
three-digit number in
terms of varied
combinations of
hundreds, tens, and
ones. 

  
Essential Question: 
 
How can I show different
ways to write a three-digit
number? 
 
Anticipatory Set: 
 TTW do a number talk
slide. 
 
Modeling/Guided
Practice: 
 TSW complete Lesson 11
Session 3 with guidance
from the teacher.   TSW
demonstrate
understanding of
three-digit numbers as
they talk through three
problems.  They will draw
a picture to represent a
problem and represent its

● I can model
three-digit numbers.

● I can interpret a
model and write the
number value. 

  
Essential Question: 
 
How can I show different
ways to write a three-digit
number? 
 
Anticipatory Set: 
 TTW do a number talk
slide. 
 
Modeling/Guided
Practice: 
 TSW complete Lesson 13
Session 1 & 2 with
guidance from the
teacher.   TSW draw their
knowledge of hundred,
tens, and ones to write
three digit-numbers in
different ways.   TSW look
at the value of the digit in
a number is based upon
its placement in that
number and write
numbers in standard and
word form. 
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will he have at the end of
each year?"

real world problems such
as "How many weeks are
in a year?" or "James
gets a $5 allowance every
2 months, how much
money will he have at the
end of each year?"

Standards
2.NBT.1Understand that
the three digits of a
three-digit number
represent amounts of
hundreds, tens, and ones;
e.g., 706 equals 7
hundreds, 0 tens, and 6
ones. Understand the
following as special
cases:
2.NBT.1.a100 can be
thought of as a bundle of
ten tens — called a
"hundred."
2.NBT.1.bThe numbers
100, 200, 300, 400, 500,
600, 700, 800, 900 refer
to one, two, three, four,
five, six, seven, eight, or
nine hundreds (and 0 tens
and 0 ones).

solution in two different
ways.   
Standards
2.NBT.1Understand that
the three digits of a
three-digit number
represent amounts of
hundreds, tens, and ones;
e.g., 706 equals 7
hundreds, 0 tens, and 6
ones. Understand the
following as special
cases:
2.NBT.1.a100 can be
thought of as a bundle of
ten tens — called a
"hundred."
2.NBT.1.bThe numbers
100, 200, 300, 400, 500,
600, 700, 800, 900 refer
to one, two, three, four,
five, six, seven, eight, or
nine hundreds (and 0 tens
and 0 ones).

Standards
2.NBT.1Understand that
the three digits of a
three-digit number
represent amounts of
hundreds, tens, and ones;
e.g., 706 equals 7
hundreds, 0 tens, and 6
ones. Understand the
following as special
cases:
2.NBT.1.a100 can be
thought of as a bundle of
ten tens — called a
"hundred."
2.NBT.1.bThe numbers
100, 200, 300, 400, 500,
600, 700, 800, 900 refer
to one, two, three, four,
five, six, seven, eight, or
nine hundreds (and 0 tens
and 0 ones).
2.NBT.3Read and write
numbers to 1000 using
base-ten numerals,
number names, and
expanded form.

Lunch/Recess Break
10:30am - 11:30am

Lunch/Recess Break
10:30am - 11:30am

Lunch/Recess Break
10:30am - 11:30am

Lunch/Recess Break
10:30am - 11:30am

Lunch/Recess Break
10:30am - 11:30am

K/1 Phonics  11:30am -
12:00pm
Module 5 Lesson 6

K/1 Phonics  11:30am -
12:00pm
Module 5 Lesson 7

K/1 Phonics  11:30am -
12:00pm
Module 5 Lesson 8

K/1 Phonics  11:30am -
12:00pm
Module 5 Lesson 9

K/1 Phonics  11:30am -
12:00pm
Module 5 Lesson 10
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I Can:
● I can identify and

read high-frequency
words.

● I can recognize,
recite, and write
basic sight
vocabulary.

● I can blend
phonemes to say
one-syllable words. 

● I can delete
phonemes to words
to say new words. 

● I can learn the
sound-spellings for
initial consonant
blends with r
including scr, spr,
and str (trigraphs). 

● I can recognize
sound-letter
relationships and use
them to decode
words.

● I can blend sounds
and decode words
regularly spelled one-
syllable words that
contain initial
consonant blends

I Can:
● I can identify and

read high-frequency
words.

● I can recognize,
recite, and write
basic sight
vocabulary.

● I can blend
phonemes to say
one-syllable words. 

● I can delete
phonemes to words
to say new words. 

● I can blend, build,
decode, and encode
regularly spelled
one- syllable words
that contain initial
consonant blends
with r, including scr,
spr, and str
(trigraphs). 

● I can recognize
sound-letter
relationships and
use them to decode
words.   

Essential Question: 
 

I Can:
● I can identify and

read high-frequency
words.

● I can recognize,
recite, and write
basic sight
vocabulary.

● I can segment
spoken multi-syllable
words into individual
phonemes.  

● I can count
phonemes in spoken
multi-syllable words.

● I can add phonemes
to words to say new
words. 

● I can recognize,
understand, and
decode compound
words.

● I can blend and
decode compound
words made from
decodable base
words and known
high frequency
words.

● I can understand the
term base word.   

I Can:
● I can identify and

read high-frequency
words.

● I can recognize,
recite, and write
basic sight
vocabulary.

● I can segment
spoken multi-syllable
words into individual
phonemes.  

● I can count
phonemes in spoken
multi-syllable words.

● I can add phonemes
to words to say new
words. 

● I can blend, build,
decode, and encode
regularly spelled
one-syllable words
that have initial
consonant blends
with r. 

● I can blend and
decode compound
words made from
decodable base
words and known

I Can:
● I can identify and

read high-frequency
words.

● I can recognize,
recite, and write
basic sight
vocabulary.

● I can blend
phonemes to say
one-syllable words. 

● I can segment
spoken multi-syllable
words into individual
phonemes.  

● I can count
phonemes in spoken
multi-syllable words.

● I can add phonemes
to words to say new
words. 

● I can spell words
with initial consonant
blends with r (closed
syllables).

● I can spell words
with initial consonant
trigraphs. 

Essential Question: 
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with r, including scr,
spr, and str
(trigraphs). 

● I can spell words with
initial consonant
blends with r (close
syllables). 

● I can spell words with
initial consonant
trigraphs.  

Essential Question: 
 
 How can learning about
letter sounds help make
me a more fluent reader? 
 
Guided Practice: 
 
 
Foundational Skills
  
Word Work Warm-Up
-adding phonemes
-segmenting phonemes
-changing phonemes 
 
High Frequency Words:
again, away, because,
cold, fall, full, or, pretty
 
Phonological Awareness

 How can learning about
letter sounds help make
me a more fluent reader? 
 
Guided Practice: 
 
 
Foundational Skills
  
Word Work Warm-Up
-isolating phonemes
-segmenting phonemes
-blending syllables 
 
High Frequency Words:
again, away, because,
cold, fall, full, or, pretty
 
Phonological Awareness
-blend, manipulate
phonemes
 
Phonics
-initial blends with r

Standards
2.RF.3aDistinguish long
and short vowels when
reading regularly spelled
one-syllable words.
2.RF.3Know and apply
grade-level phonics and

Essential Question: 
 
 How can learning about
letter sounds help make
me a more fluent reader? 
 
Guided Practice: 
 
 
Foundational Skills
  
Word Work Warm-Up
-deleting syllables
-blending syllables
-segmenting syllables 
 
High Frequency Words:
again, away, because,
cold, fall, full, or, pretty
 
Phonological Awareness
-segment, count,
manipulate phonemes
 
Phonics
-compound words 

 
Standards
2.RF.3aDistinguish long
and short vowels when

high frequency
words.

Essential Question: 
 
 How can learning about
letter sounds help make
me a more fluent reader? 
 
Guided Practice: 
 
 
Foundational Skills
  
Word Work Warm-Up
-blending phonemes
-deleting phonemes
-isolating medial
phonemes
 
High Frequency Words:
again, away, because,
cold, fall, full, or, pretty
 
Phonological Awareness
-segment, count,
manipulate phonemes
 
Phonics
-initial blends with r
-compound words 

 

 How can learning about
letter sounds help make
me a more fluent reader? 
 
Guided Practice: 
 
 
Foundational Skills
  
Word Work Warm-Up
-isolating phonemes
-changing phonemes
-adding syllables 
 
High Frequency Words:
again, away, because,
cold, fall, full, or, pretty
 
Phonological Awareness
-Teacher's Choice
 
2.7 Spelling Test
 

Standards
2.RF.3aDistinguish long
and short vowels when
reading regularly spelled
one-syllable words.
2.RF.3Know and apply
grade-level phonics and
word analysis skills in
decoding words.
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-blend, manipulate
phonemes
 
Phonics
-initial blends with r

Standards
2.RF.3aDistinguish long
and short vowels when
reading regularly spelled
one-syllable words.
2.RF.3Know and apply
grade-level phonics and
word analysis skills in
decoding words.
K.RF.2cBlend and
segment onsets and rimes
of single-syllable spoken
words.
K.RF.2dIsolate and
pronounce the initial,
medial vowel, and final
sounds (phonemes) in
three-phoneme
(consonant-vowel-conson
ant, or CVC) words. (This
does not include CVCs
ending with /l/, /r/, or /x/.)
K.RF.2bCount,
pronounce, blend, and

word analysis skills in
decoding words.
K.RF.2cBlend and
segment onsets and
rimes of single-syllable
spoken words.
K.RF.2dIsolate and
pronounce the initial,
medial vowel, and final
sounds (phonemes) in
three-phoneme
(consonant-vowel-conson
ant, or CVC) words. (This
does not include CVCs
ending with /l/, /r/, or /x/.)
K.RF.2bCount,
pronounce, blend, and
segment syllables in
spoken words.
K.L.2cWrite a letter or
letters for most consonant
and short-vowel sounds
(phonemes).
K.L.2dSpell simple words
phonetically, drawing on
knowledge of sound-letter
relationships.
1.L.2dUse conventional
spelling for words with
common spelling patterns
and for frequently
occurring irregular words.

reading regularly spelled
one-syllable words.
2.RF.3Know and apply
grade-level phonics and
word analysis skills in
decoding words.
K.RF.2cBlend and
segment onsets and
rimes of single-syllable
spoken words.
K.RF.2dIsolate and
pronounce the initial,
medial vowel, and final
sounds (phonemes) in
three-phoneme
(consonant-vowel-conson
ant, or CVC) words. (This
does not include CVCs
ending with /l/, /r/, or /x/.)
K.RF.2bCount,
pronounce, blend, and
segment syllables in
spoken words.
K.L.2cWrite a letter or
letters for most consonant
and short-vowel sounds
(phonemes).
K.L.2dSpell simple words
phonetically, drawing on
knowledge of sound-letter
relationships.

Standards
2.RF.3aDistinguish long
and short vowels when
reading regularly spelled
one-syllable words.
2.RF.3Know and apply
grade-level phonics and
word analysis skills in
decoding words.
K.RF.2cBlend and
segment onsets and
rimes of single-syllable
spoken words.
K.RF.2dIsolate and
pronounce the initial,
medial vowel, and final
sounds (phonemes) in
three-phoneme
(consonant-vowel-conson
ant, or CVC) words. (This
does not include CVCs
ending with /l/, /r/, or /x/.)
K.RF.2bCount,
pronounce, blend, and
segment syllables in
spoken words.
K.L.2cWrite a letter or
letters for most consonant
and short-vowel sounds
(phonemes).

K.RF.2cBlend and
segment onsets and
rimes of single-syllable
spoken words.
K.RF.2dIsolate and
pronounce the initial,
medial vowel, and final
sounds (phonemes) in
three-phoneme
(consonant-vowel-conson
ant, or CVC) words. (This
does not include CVCs
ending with /l/, /r/, or /x/.)
K.RF.2bCount,
pronounce, blend, and
segment syllables in
spoken words.
K.L.2cWrite a letter or
letters for most consonant
and short-vowel sounds
(phonemes).
K.L.2dSpell simple words
phonetically, drawing on
knowledge of sound-letter
relationships.
1.L.2dUse conventional
spelling for words with
common spelling patterns
and for frequently
occurring irregular words.
1.L.2eSpell untaught
words phonetically,
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segment syllables in
spoken words.
K.L.2cWrite a letter or
letters for most consonant
and short-vowel sounds
(phonemes).
K.L.2dSpell simple words
phonetically, drawing on
knowledge of sound-letter
relationships.
1.L.2dUse conventional
spelling for words with
common spelling patterns
and for frequently
occurring irregular words.
1.L.2eSpell untaught
words phonetically,
drawing on phonemic
awareness and spelling
conventions.
1.RF.2Demonstrate
understanding of spoken
words, syllables, and
sounds (phonemes).
1.RF.2aDistinguish long
from short vowel sounds
in spoken single-syllable
words.
1.RF.2bOrally produce
single-syllable words by
blending sounds

1.L.2eSpell untaught
words phonetically,
drawing on phonemic
awareness and spelling
conventions.
1.RF.2Demonstrate
understanding of spoken
words, syllables, and
sounds (phonemes).
1.RF.2aDistinguish long
from short vowel sounds
in spoken single-syllable
words.
1.RF.2bOrally produce
single-syllable words by
blending sounds
(phonemes), including
consonant blends.
1.RF.2cIsolate and
pronounce initial, medial
vowel, and final sounds
(phonemes) in spoken
single-syllable words.
1.RF.2dSegment spoken
single-syllable words into
their complete sequence
of individual sounds
(phonemes).
1.RF.3Know and apply
grade-level phonics and
word analysis skills in
decoding words.

1.L.2dUse conventional
spelling for words with
common spelling patterns
and for frequently
occurring irregular words.
1.L.2eSpell untaught
words phonetically,
drawing on phonemic
awareness and spelling
conventions.
1.RF.2Demonstrate
understanding of spoken
words, syllables, and
sounds (phonemes).
1.RF.2aDistinguish long
from short vowel sounds
in spoken single-syllable
words.
1.RF.2bOrally produce
single-syllable words by
blending sounds
(phonemes), including
consonant blends.
1.RF.2cIsolate and
pronounce initial, medial
vowel, and final sounds
(phonemes) in spoken
single-syllable words.
1.RF.2dSegment spoken
single-syllable words into
their complete sequence

K.L.2dSpell simple words
phonetically, drawing on
knowledge of sound-letter
relationships.
1.L.2dUse conventional
spelling for words with
common spelling patterns
and for frequently
occurring irregular words.
1.L.2eSpell untaught
words phonetically,
drawing on phonemic
awareness and spelling
conventions.
1.RF.2Demonstrate
understanding of spoken
words, syllables, and
sounds (phonemes).
1.RF.2aDistinguish long
from short vowel sounds
in spoken single-syllable
words.
1.RF.2bOrally produce
single-syllable words by
blending sounds
(phonemes), including
consonant blends.
1.RF.2cIsolate and
pronounce initial, medial
vowel, and final sounds
(phonemes) in spoken
single-syllable words.

drawing on phonemic
awareness and spelling
conventions.
1.RF.2Demonstrate
understanding of spoken
words, syllables, and
sounds (phonemes).
1.RF.2aDistinguish long
from short vowel sounds
in spoken single-syllable
words.
1.RF.2bOrally produce
single-syllable words by
blending sounds
(phonemes), including
consonant blends.
1.RF.2cIsolate and
pronounce initial, medial
vowel, and final sounds
(phonemes) in spoken
single-syllable words.
1.RF.2dSegment spoken
single-syllable words into
their complete sequence
of individual sounds
(phonemes).
1.RF.3Know and apply
grade-level phonics and
word analysis skills in
decoding words.
1.RF.3aKnow the
spelling-sound
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(phonemes), including
consonant blends.
1.RF.2cIsolate and
pronounce initial, medial
vowel, and final sounds
(phonemes) in spoken
single-syllable words.
1.RF.2dSegment spoken
single-syllable words into
their complete sequence
of individual sounds
(phonemes).
1.RF.3Know and apply
grade-level phonics and
word analysis skills in
decoding words.
1.RF.3aKnow the
spelling-sound
correspondences for
common consonant
digraphs.
1.RF.3bDecode regularly
spelled one-syllable
words.
K.RF.2eAdd or substitute
individual sounds
(phonemes) in simple,
one-syllable words to
make new words.
K.RF.3Know and apply
grade-level phonics and

1.RF.3aKnow the
spelling-sound
correspondences for
common consonant
digraphs.
1.RF.3bDecode regularly
spelled one-syllable
words.
K.RF.2eAdd or substitute
individual sounds
(phonemes) in simple,
one-syllable words to
make new words.
K.RF.3Know and apply
grade-level phonics and
word analysis skills in
decoding words.
K.RF.3aDemonstrate
basic knowledge of
one-to-one letter-sound
correspondences by
producing the primary or
many of the most frequent
sound for each
consonant.
K.RF.3bAssociate the
long and short sounds
with common spellings
(graphemes) for the five
major vowels.
K.RF.3cRead common
high-frequency words by

of individual sounds
(phonemes).
1.RF.3Know and apply
grade-level phonics and
word analysis skills in
decoding words.
1.RF.3aKnow the
spelling-sound
correspondences for
common consonant
digraphs.
1.RF.3bDecode regularly
spelled one-syllable
words.
K.RF.2eAdd or substitute
individual sounds
(phonemes) in simple,
one-syllable words to
make new words.
K.RF.3Know and apply
grade-level phonics and
word analysis skills in
decoding words.
K.RF.3aDemonstrate
basic knowledge of
one-to-one letter-sound
correspondences by
producing the primary or
many of the most frequent
sound for each
consonant.

1.RF.2dSegment spoken
single-syllable words into
their complete sequence
of individual sounds
(phonemes).
1.RF.3Know and apply
grade-level phonics and
word analysis skills in
decoding words.
1.RF.3aKnow the
spelling-sound
correspondences for
common consonant
digraphs.
1.RF.3bDecode regularly
spelled one-syllable
words.
K.RF.2eAdd or substitute
individual sounds
(phonemes) in simple,
one-syllable words to
make new words.
K.RF.3Know and apply
grade-level phonics and
word analysis skills in
decoding words.
K.RF.3aDemonstrate
basic knowledge of
one-to-one letter-sound
correspondences by
producing the primary or
many of the most frequent

correspondences for
common consonant
digraphs.
1.RF.3bDecode regularly
spelled one-syllable
words.
K.RF.2eAdd or substitute
individual sounds
(phonemes) in simple,
one-syllable words to
make new words.
K.RF.3Know and apply
grade-level phonics and
word analysis skills in
decoding words.
K.RF.3aDemonstrate
basic knowledge of
one-to-one letter-sound
correspondences by
producing the primary or
many of the most frequent
sound for each
consonant.
K.RF.3bAssociate the
long and short sounds
with common spellings
(graphemes) for the five
major vowels.
K.RF.3cRead common
high-frequency words by
sight (e.g., the, of, to, you,
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word analysis skills in
decoding words.
K.RF.3aDemonstrate
basic knowledge of
one-to-one letter-sound
correspondences by
producing the primary or
many of the most frequent
sound for each
consonant.
K.RF.3bAssociate the long
and short sounds with
common spellings
(graphemes) for the five
major vowels.
K.RF.3cRead common
high-frequency words by
sight (e.g., the, of, to, you,
she, my, is, are, do, does).
K.RF.3dDistinguish
between similarly spelled
words by identifying the
sounds of the letters that
differ.

sight (e.g., the, of, to, you,
she, my, is, are, do,
does).
K.RF.3dDistinguish
between similarly spelled
words by identifying the
sounds of the letters that
differ.

K.RF.3bAssociate the
long and short sounds
with common spellings
(graphemes) for the five
major vowels.
K.RF.3cRead common
high-frequency words by
sight (e.g., the, of, to, you,
she, my, is, are, do,
does).
K.RF.3dDistinguish
between similarly spelled
words by identifying the
sounds of the letters that
differ.

sound for each
consonant.
K.RF.3bAssociate the
long and short sounds
with common spellings
(graphemes) for the five
major vowels.
K.RF.3cRead common
high-frequency words by
sight (e.g., the, of, to, you,
she, my, is, are, do,
does).
K.RF.3dDistinguish
between similarly spelled
words by identifying the
sounds of the letters that
differ.

she, my, is, are, do,
does).
K.RF.3dDistinguish
between similarly spelled
words by identifying the
sounds of the letters that
differ.

2 Phonics 12:00pm -
12:30pm
Module 6 Lesson 1

I Can:
● I can identify and

read high-frequency
words.

2 Phonics 12:00pm -
12:30pm
Module 6 Lesson 2

I Can:
● I can identify and

read high-frequency
words.

2 Phonics 12:00pm -
12:30pm
Module 6 Lesson 3

I Can:
● I can identify and

read high-frequency
words.

2 Phonics 12:00pm -
12:30pm
Module 6 Lesson 4

I Can:
● I can identify and

read high-frequency
words.

2 Phonics 12:00pm -
12:30pm
Module 6 Lesson 5

I Can:
● I can identify and

read high-frequency
words.
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● I can recognize,
recite, and write
basic sight
vocabulary.

● I can blend syllables
to say words. 

● I can segment words
into syllables and
count them.

● I can recognize the
suffixes -y and -ly,
use them to decode
words, and explain
their meanings.

● I can decode
multisyllabic words
using base words
with suffixes -y and
-ly.

● I can use knowledge
of syllable patterns to
decode longer
words. 

● I can spell words with
inflections -s and -es.

Essential Question: 
 
 How can learning about
letter sounds help make
me a more fluent reader? 
 
Guided Practice: 

● I can recognize,
recite, and write
basic sight
vocabulary.

● I can add syllables to
words to say new
words. 

● I can blend syllables
to say words. 

● I can segment words
into syllables and
count them. 

● I can recognize the
suffixes -y and -ly,
use them to decode
words, and explain
their meanings.

● I can decode
multisyllabic words
using base words
with suffixes -y and
-ly.

● I can use knowledge
of syllable patterns
to decode longer
words. 

● I can spell words
with inflections -s
and -es.

Essential Question: 
 

● I can recognize,
recite, and write
basic sight
vocabulary.

● I can blend syllables
to say words. 

● I can delete syllables
from words to say
new words. 

● I can segment words
into syllables.

● I can blend and
decode regularly
spelled multisyllabic
words with the
suffixes -y and -ly. 

● I can spell words
with inflections -s
and -es.

Essential Question: 
 
 How can learning about
letter sounds help make
me a more fluent reader? 
 
Guided Practice: 
 
 
Foundational Skills
 
Warm-Up Routines:
-adding syllable

● I can recognize,
recite, and write
basic sight
vocabulary.

● I can blend syllables
to say words. 

● I can delete syllables
from words to say
new words. 

● I can segment words
into syllables.

● I can blend and
decode regularly
spelled multisyllabic
words with the
suffixes -y and -ly. 

● I can spell words
with inflections -s
and -es.

Essential Question: 
 
 How can learning about
letter sounds help make
me a more fluent reader? 
 
Guided Practice: 
 
 
Foundational Skills
 
Warm-Up Routines:
-adding syllable

● I can recognize,
recite, and write
basic sight
vocabulary.

● I can blend syllables
to say words. 

● I can delete syllables
from words to say
new words. 

● I can spell words
with inflections -s
and -es.

Essential Question: 
 
 How can learning about
letter sounds help make
me a more fluent reader? 
 
Guided Practice: 
 
 
Foundational Skills
 
Warm-Up Routines:
-segmenting syllables
-segmenting phonemes
-adding phonemes 
 
High-Frequency Words
- any, cried, didn't, funny,
hello, laugh, pretty,
slowly, song, were 
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Foundational Skills
 
Warm-Up Routines:
-segmenting syllables
-deleting syllables
-blending phonemes  
 
High-Frequency Words
- any, cried, didn't, funny,
hello, laugh, pretty,
slowly, song, were 
 
Phonological Awareness
-add, blend syllables 
 
Phonics
-inflections -s, -es
   
 

 How can learning about
letter sounds help make
me a more fluent reader? 
 
Guided Practice: 
 
 
Foundational Skills
 
Warm-Up Routines:
-segmenting phonemes
-isolating phonemes
-segmenting syllables  
 
High-Frequency Words
- any, cried, didn't, funny,
hello, laugh, pretty,
slowly, song, were 
 
Phonological Awareness
-add, blend syllables 
 
Phonics
-inflections -s, -es
-suffixes -y, 
   
 

-adding phonemes
-blending phonemes
 
High-Frequency Words
- any, cried, didn't, funny,
hello, laugh, pretty,
slowly, song, were 
 
Phonological Awareness
-blend, delete syllable
 
Phonics
-inflections -s, -es
-suffixes -y, -ly
   
 

-segmenting syllables
-isloating phonemes
 
High-Frequency Words
- any, cried, didn't, funny,
hello, laugh, pretty,
slowly, song, were 
 
Phonological Awareness
-blend, delete syllable
 
Phonics
-inflections -s, -es
-suffixes -y, -ly
   
 

 
Phonological Awareness
-blend, delete syllable
 
Phonics
-inflections -s, -es
-suffixes -y, -ly
   
 

FOUNDATI

K Reading Block
12:30pm - 1:00pm
Module 4 Lesson 11

K Reading Block
12:30pm - 1:00pm
Module 4 Lesson 12

K Reading Block
12:30pm - 1:00pm
Module 4 Lesson 13

K Reading Block
12:30pm - 1:00pm
Module 4 Lesson 14

K Reading Block
12:30pm - 1:00pm
Module 4 Lesson 15
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I Can:
● I can order words to

show shades of
meaning.

● I can ask and answer
questions about
unfamiliar words and
phrases. 

● I can discuss the
characteristics of
fairy tales. 

● I can actively listen to
a story read aloud to
develop
comprehension.

● I can discuss
responses to
questions about a
fairy tale.

● I can identify
characters, setting,
and main events in
fiction.  

Essential Question: 
 
How can I be my
healthiest me? 
 
Guided Practice: 
 
 

I Can:
● I can pronounce and

use academic words.
● I can retell the

characters, setting,
and main events in a
story.

● I can use text
evidence to answer
questions about a
story. 

Essential Question: 
 
How can I be my
healthiest me? 
 
Guided Practice: 
  
Reading and
Vocabulary 
 
Academic Vocabulary:
half, serving, variety
 
Read Aloud: Jack & the
Hungry Giant (BookStix
4.3a) 
 
 
Engage and Respond:
Retell a Story

I Can:
● I can identify the

characters, setting,
and main events in
the beginning,
middle, and end of a
story.

● I can retell what
happens in the
beginning, middle,
and end of a story. 

● I can actively listen
to a text read aloud
to develop
comprehension.

● I can discuss
responses to
questions about a
text. 

● I can identify the
topic and central
idea of an
informational text. 

Essential Question: 
 
How can I be my
healthiest me? 
 
Guided Practice: 
  
Reading and Vocabulary 

I Can:
● I can practice

reading from left to
right and top to
bottom.

● I can identify
supporting details in
an informational
text. 

Essential Question: 
 
How can I be my
healthiest me? 
 
Guided Practice: 
  
Reading and Vocabulary 
 
 
Read Aloud: Edible Colors
 
Engage and Respond:
Identify Topic and Central
Idea
 

Standards
K.RI.1With prompting and
support, ask and answer
questions about key
details in a text.

I Can:
● I can answer

questions and make
connections using
text evidence 

● I can respond to text
by drawing and
writing. 

Essential Question: 
 
How can I be my
healthiest me? 
 
Guided Practice: 
  
Reading and Vocabulary 
  
Read Aloud: Edible Colors
 
Respond to Text: Connect
Reading and Writing
 
Oral Language: Academic
Vocabulary
 
Explore Word
Relationships: Shades of
Meaning
 
Standards
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Build Knowledge and
Language 
 
Collaborative Discussion:
Asking for Help
 
Explore Word
Relationships: Shades of
Meaning
 
Reading and Vocabulary 
 
Read Aloud: Jack & the
Hungry Giant (BookStix
4.3a) 
 
Genre Focus: Fairy tales
 
Engage and Respond:
Identify Story Elements
 
 Standards
K.RI.1With prompting and
support, ask and answer
questions about key
details in a text.
K.RI.2With prompting and
support, identify the main
topic and retell key details
of a text.

 

Standards
K.RI.1With prompting and
support, ask and answer
questions about key
details in a text.
K.RI.2With prompting and
support, identify the main
topic and retell key details
of a text.
K.RI.5Identify the front
cover, back cover, and
title page of a book.
K.W.1Use a combination
of drawing, dictating, and
writing to compose
opinion pieces in which
they tell a reader the topic
or the name of the book
they are writing about and
state an opinion or
preference about the topic
or book (e.g., My favorite
book is . . .).
K.W.7Participate in
shared research and
writing projects (e.g.,
explore a number of
books by a favorite author
and express opinions
about them).

 
 Read Aloud: Jack & the
Hungry Giant 
 
Engage and Respond:
Plot 
 
Read Aloud: Edible
Colors
 
Engage and Respond:
Identify Topic and Central
Idea
 

Standards
K.RI.1With prompting and
support, ask and answer
questions about key
details in a text.
K.RI.2With prompting and
support, identify the main
topic and retell key details
of a text.
K.RI.5Identify the front
cover, back cover, and
title page of a book.
K.W.1Use a combination
of drawing, dictating, and
writing to compose
opinion pieces in which
they tell a reader the topic

K.RI.2With prompting and
support, identify the main
topic and retell key details
of a text.
K.RI.5Identify the front
cover, back cover, and
title page of a book.
K.W.1Use a combination
of drawing, dictating, and
writing to compose
opinion pieces in which
they tell a reader the topic
or the name of the book
they are writing about and
state an opinion or
preference about the topic
or book (e.g., My favorite
book is . . .).
K.W.7Participate in
shared research and
writing projects (e.g.,
explore a number of
books by a favorite author
and express opinions
about them).

K.RI.1With prompting and
support, ask and answer
questions about key
details in a text.
K.RI.2With prompting and
support, identify the main
topic and retell key details
of a text.
K.RI.5Identify the front
cover, back cover, and
title page of a book.
K.W.1Use a combination
of drawing, dictating, and
writing to compose
opinion pieces in which
they tell a reader the topic
or the name of the book
they are writing about and
state an opinion or
preference about the topic
or book (e.g., My favorite
book is . . .).
K.W.7Participate in
shared research and
writing projects (e.g.,
explore a number of
books by a favorite author
and express opinions
about them).
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K.RI.5Identify the front
cover, back cover, and
title page of a book.
K.W.1Use a combination
of drawing, dictating, and
writing to compose
opinion pieces in which
they tell a reader the topic
or the name of the book
they are writing about and
state an opinion or
preference about the topic
or book (e.g., My favorite
book is . . .).
K.W.7Participate in
shared research and
writing projects (e.g.,
explore a number of
books by a favorite author
and express opinions
about them).

or the name of the book
they are writing about and
state an opinion or
preference about the topic
or book (e.g., My favorite
book is . . .).
K.W.7Participate in
shared research and
writing projects (e.g.,
explore a number of
books by a favorite author
and express opinions
about them).

1 Reading  1:00pm -
1:30pm
Module 5 Lesson 6

I Can:
● I can answer

questions and
discuss meanings to
develop vocabulary.

1 Reading  1:00pm -
1:30pm
Module 5 Lesson 7

I Can:
● I can answer

questions and
discuss meanings to
develop vocabulary.

1 Reading  1:00pm -
1:30pm
Module 5 Lesson 8

I Can:
● I can respond to

questions using
multi-word
responses.

● I can use newly
acquired vocabulary

1 Reading  1:00pm -
1:30pm
Module 5 Lesson 9

I Can:
● I can identify and

determine the
meaning of verbs
with the inflection -s. 

● I can use subjects
and matching verbs

1 Reading  1:00pm -
1:30pm
Module 5 Lesson 10

I Can:
● I can respond to

questions using
multi-word
responses.

● I can use newly
acquired vocabulary
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● I can identify real-life
connections between
words and their use. 

● I can recognize
characteristics of
informational text.

● I can locate and gain
information from text
and graphic features.

● I can complete a
graphic organizer
with information
about the topic they
learned from words
and visuals.

● I can discuss the
similarities and
differences between
the information in the
words and visuals.

● I can write a
paragraph baed on
the information on
the graphic
organizer. 

Essential Question: 
 
Why do light and dark
come an go?  
 
Guided Practice: 
  

● I can identify real-life
connections between
words and their use. 

● I can identify the
features of
informational text. 

● I can make and
confirm predictions
to support
understanding. 

● I can discuss
predictions about a
text.

● I can respond to
show
understanding. 

Essential Question: 
 
Why do light and dark
come an go?  
 
Guided Practice: 
  
Reading and
Vocabulary 
 
Oral Vocabulary: faces,
shines, fades, pattern,
seasons, weather
 
Read Aloud: Day and
Night

to identify real-life
connections between
words and their use.

● I can identify the
meaning of words
with the affix -s. 

● I can identify and use
words that name
actions. 

● I can identify and use
text and graphic
features to locate
and gain information
about the topic.

● I can discuss the
similarities and
differences between
the information from
the words and the
visuals.

● I can write in
response to a text
using evidence to
support ideas. 

Essential Question: 
 
Why do light and dark
come an go?  
 
Guided Practice: 
  
Reading and Vocabulary 

to produce complete
sentences that tell
about the present. 

● I can identify the
features of opinion
writing.

● I can make
connections between
a text and their lives,
other texts, and
society.

● I can describe the
similarities and
differences two texts
on the same topic.

● I can listen carefully
during a discussion. 

Essential Question: 
 
Why do light and dark
come an go?  
 
Guided Practice: 
  
Reading and Vocabulary 
 
Generative Vocabulary:
Inflection -s
 
Read Aloud: The Best
Season
 

to identify real-life
connections between
words and their use.

● I can identify
opinions and
supporting reasons,
or facts, about a
topic.

● I can discuss
opinions and
reasons about a
topic.

● I can write an opinion
about seasons. 

Essential Question: 
 
Why do light and dark
come an go?  
 
Guided Practice: 
  
Reading and Vocabulary 
 
Review Power Words:
seasons, weather
 
Read Aloud: The Best
Season
 
Connect and Teach: Ideas
and Support
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Reading and Vocabulary 
 
Oral Vocabulary: arrives,
avoid, nears, blanket,
hidden, bare
 
Read Aloud: How Do You
Know It is Winter? 
 
Connect and Teach: Text
Features
 
Apply to Text
 
Engage and Respond:
Writing

Standards
1.RI.1Ask and answer
questions about key
details in a text.
1.RI.3Describe the
connection between two
individuals, events, ideas,
or pieces of information in
a text.
1.RI.2Identify the main
topic and retell key details
of a text.
1.RI.5Know and use
various text features (e.g.,
headings, tables of

 
Connect and Teach: Make
and Confirm Predictions
 
Apply to Text
 
Engage and Respond:
Speaking & Listening
 

Standards
1.RI.1Ask and answer
questions about key
details in a text.
1.RI.3Describe the
connection between two
individuals, events, ideas,
or pieces of information in
a text.
1.RI.2Identify the main
topic and retell key details
of a text.
1.RI.5Know and use
various text features (e.g.,
headings, tables of
contents, glossaries,
electronic menus, icons)
to locate key facts or
information in a text.

 
Review Power Word:
faces, shines, fades,
patterns 
 
Read Aloud: Day and
Night
 
Connect and Teach: Text
Features
 
Apply to Text
 
Engage and Respond:
Writing

Standards
1.RI.1Ask and answer
questions about key
details in a text.
1.RI.3Describe the
connection between two
individuals, events, ideas,
or pieces of information in
a text.
1.RI.2Identify the main
topic and retell key details
of a text.
1.RI.5Know and use
various text features (e.g.,
headings, tables of
contents, glossaries,

Connect and Teach: Make
Connections
 
Apply to Text
 
Engage and Respond:
Speaking & Writing

Standards
1.RI.1Ask and answer
questions about key
details in a text.
1.RI.3Describe the
connection between two
individuals, events, ideas,
or pieces of information in
a text.
1.RI.2Identify the main
topic and retell key details
of a text.
1.RI.5Know and use
various text features (e.g.,
headings, tables of
contents, glossaries,
electronic menus, icons)
to locate key facts or
information in a text.

Apply to Text
 
Engage and Respond: 
Writing
 
Standards
1.RI.1Ask and answer
questions about key
details in a text.
1.RI.3Describe the
connection between two
individuals, events, ideas,
or pieces of information in
a text.
1.RI.2Identify the main
topic and retell key details
of a text.
1.RI.5Know and use
various text features (e.g.,
headings, tables of
contents, glossaries,
electronic menus, icons)
to locate key facts or
information in a text.
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contents, glossaries,
electronic menus, icons)
to locate key facts or
information in a text.

electronic menus, icons)
to locate key facts or
information in a text.

2 Reading Block 1:30pm
- 2:00pm
Lesson 11/12 Text
Features

 
I Can:

● I can identify
common text
features, including
captions, bold print,
subheadings,
glossaries, indexes,
and tables of
contents. 

● I can use text
features to locate
information in a text. 

● I can use
sentence-level
context as a clue to
the meaning of a
word or phrase. 

● I can use glossaries
and beginning
dictionaries to
determine or clarify

2 Reading Block 1:30pm
- 2:00pm
Lesson 11/12 Text
Features

 
I Can:

● I can identify
common text
features, including
captions, bold print,
subheadings,
glossaries, indexes,
and tables of
contents. 

● I can use text
features to locate
information in a text. 

● I can use
sentence-level
context as a clue to
the meaning of a
word or phrase. 

● I can use glossaries
and beginning
dictionaries to
determine or clarify

2 Reading Block 1:30pm
- 2:00pm
Lesson 11/12 Text
Features

 
I Can:

● I can identify
common text
features, including
captions, bold print,
subheadings,
glossaries, indexes,
and tables of
contents. 

● I can use text
features to locate
information in a text. 

● I can use
sentence-level
context as a clue to
the meaning of a
word or phrase. 

● I can use glossaries
and beginning
dictionaries to
determine or clarify

2 Reading Block 1:30pm
- 2:00pm
Lesson 11/12 Text
Features

 
I Can:

● I can identify
common text
features, including
captions, bold print,
subheadings,
glossaries, indexes,
and tables of
contents. 

● I can use text
features to locate
information in a text. 

● I can use
sentence-level
context as a clue to
the meaning of a
word or phrase. 

● I can use glossaries
and beginning
dictionaries to
determine or clarify

2 Reading Block 1:30pm
- 2:00pm
Lesson 11/12 Text
Features

 
I Can:

● I can identify
common text
features, including
captions, bold print,
subheadings,
glossaries, indexes,
and tables of
contents. 

● I can use text
features to locate
information in a text. 

● I can use
sentence-level
context as a clue to
the meaning of a
word or phrase. 

● I can use glossaries
and beginning
dictionaries to
determine or clarify
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the meaning of words
and phrases. 

Essential Question: 
 How can I use text feature
to locate information in a
text? 
  
 
Guided Practice: 
 
TSW follow along in their
iReady Reading books
Lesson 11/12 Context
Clues.  TSW identify and
use captions, bold print,
subheadings, bold print,
glossaries, indexes, and
tables of contents to
answer questions in their
Ready Book and other
holiday nonfiction books.  
Standards
2.W.8Recall information
from experiences or
gather information from
provided sources to
answer a question.
2.L.4aUse sentence-level
context as a clue to the
meaning of a word or
phrase.
2.L.6Use words and
phrases acquired through

the meaning of
words and phrases. 

Essential Question: 
 How can I use text
feature to locate
information in a text? 
  
 
Guided Practice: 
 
TSW follow along in their
iReady Reading books
Lesson 11/12 Context
Clues.  TSW identify and
use captions, bold print,
subheadings, bold print,
glossaries, indexes, and
tables of contents to
answer questions in their
Ready Book and other
holiday nonfiction books.  
Standards
2.W.8Recall information
from experiences or
gather information from
provided sources to
answer a question.
2.L.4aUse sentence-level
context as a clue to the
meaning of a word or
phrase.

the meaning of
words and phrases. 

Essential Question: 
 How can I use text
feature to locate
information in a text? 
  
 
Guided Practice: 
 
TSW follow along in their
iReady Reading books
Lesson 11/12 Context
Clues.  TSW identify and
use captions, bold print,
subheadings, bold print,
glossaries, indexes, and
tables of contents to
answer questions in their
Ready Book and other
holiday nonfiction books.  
Standards
2.W.8Recall information
from experiences or
gather information from
provided sources to
answer a question.
2.L.4aUse sentence-level
context as a clue to the
meaning of a word or
phrase.

the meaning of
words and phrases. 

Essential Question: 
 How can I use text
feature to locate
information in a text? 
  
 
Guided Practice: 
 
TSW follow along in their
iReady Reading books
Lesson 11/12 Context
Clues.  TSW identify and
use captions, bold print,
subheadings, bold print,
glossaries, indexes, and
tables of contents to
answer questions in their
Ready Book and other
holiday nonfiction books.  
Standards
2.W.8Recall information
from experiences or
gather information from
provided sources to
answer a question.
2.L.4aUse sentence-level
context as a clue to the
meaning of a word or
phrase.

the meaning of
words and phrases. 

Essential Question: 
 How can I use text
feature to locate
information in a text? 
  
 
Guided Practice: 
 
TSW follow along in their
iReady Reading books
Lesson 11/12 Context
Clues.  TSW identify and
use captions, bold print,
subheadings, bold print,
glossaries, indexes, and
tables of contents to
answer questions in their
Ready Book and other
holiday nonfiction books.  
Standards
2.W.8Recall information
from experiences or
gather information from
provided sources to
answer a question.
2.L.4aUse sentence-level
context as a clue to the
meaning of a word or
phrase.
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conversations, reading
and being read to, and
responding to texts,
including using adjectives
and adverbs to describe
(e.g., When other kids are
happy that makes me
happy).
2.RI.1Ask and answer
such questions as who,
what, where, when, why,
and how to demonstrate
understanding of key
details in a text.
2.RI.2Identify the main
topic of a multiparagraph
text as well as the focus of
specific paragraphs within
the text.
2.RI.4Determine the
meaning of words and
phrases in a text relevant
to a grade 2 topic or
subject area.
2.RI.5Know and use
various text features (e.g.,
captions, bold print,
subheadings, glossaries,
indexes, electronic
menus, icons) to locate
key facts or information in
a text efficiently.

2.L.6Use words and
phrases acquired through
conversations, reading
and being read to, and
responding to texts,
including using adjectives
and adverbs to describe
(e.g., When other kids are
happy that makes me
happy).
2.RI.1Ask and answer
such questions as who,
what, where, when, why,
and how to demonstrate
understanding of key
details in a text.
2.RI.2Identify the main
topic of a multiparagraph
text as well as the focus
of specific paragraphs
within the text.
2.RI.4Determine the
meaning of words and
phrases in a text relevant
to a grade 2 topic or
subject area.
2.RI.5Know and use
various text features (e.g.,
captions, bold print,
subheadings, glossaries,
indexes, electronic
menus, icons) to locate

2.L.6Use words and
phrases acquired through
conversations, reading
and being read to, and
responding to texts,
including using adjectives
and adverbs to describe
(e.g., When other kids are
happy that makes me
happy).
2.RI.1Ask and answer
such questions as who,
what, where, when, why,
and how to demonstrate
understanding of key
details in a text.
2.RI.2Identify the main
topic of a multiparagraph
text as well as the focus
of specific paragraphs
within the text.
2.RI.4Determine the
meaning of words and
phrases in a text relevant
to a grade 2 topic or
subject area.
2.RI.5Know and use
various text features (e.g.,
captions, bold print,
subheadings, glossaries,
indexes, electronic
menus, icons) to locate

2.L.6Use words and
phrases acquired through
conversations, reading
and being read to, and
responding to texts,
including using adjectives
and adverbs to describe
(e.g., When other kids are
happy that makes me
happy).
2.RI.1Ask and answer
such questions as who,
what, where, when, why,
and how to demonstrate
understanding of key
details in a text.
2.RI.2Identify the main
topic of a multiparagraph
text as well as the focus
of specific paragraphs
within the text.
2.RI.4Determine the
meaning of words and
phrases in a text relevant
to a grade 2 topic or
subject area.
2.RI.5Know and use
various text features (e.g.,
captions, bold print,
subheadings, glossaries,
indexes, electronic
menus, icons) to locate

2.L.6Use words and
phrases acquired through
conversations, reading
and being read to, and
responding to texts,
including using adjectives
and adverbs to describe
(e.g., When other kids are
happy that makes me
happy).
2.RI.1Ask and answer
such questions as who,
what, where, when, why,
and how to demonstrate
understanding of key
details in a text.
2.RI.2Identify the main
topic of a multiparagraph
text as well as the focus
of specific paragraphs
within the text.
2.RI.4Determine the
meaning of words and
phrases in a text relevant
to a grade 2 topic or
subject area.
2.RI.5Know and use
various text features (e.g.,
captions, bold print,
subheadings, glossaries,
indexes, electronic
menus, icons) to locate
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key facts or information in
a text efficiently.

key facts or information in
a text efficiently.

key facts or information in
a text efficiently.

key facts or information in
a text efficiently.

Activity  2:00pm - 2:45pm Activity  2:00pm -
2:45pm

Activity  2:00pm - 2:45pm Activity  2:00pm - 2:45pm Activity  2:00pm - 2:45pm

Intervention/Planning
Period 2:00pm - 3:00pm

Intervention/Planning
Period

Intervention/Planning
Period

Intervention/Planning
Period

Intervention/Planning
Period

[MISSING IMAGE: ,  ] [MISSING IMAGE: ,  ] [MISSING IMAGE: ,  ] [MISSING IMAGE: ,  ] [MISSING IMAGE: ,  ]
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